
   

 

August-September 2011 

Your guide to what’s happening in your community 

INCLUDED IN THIS 
MONTH’S EDITION 
 
 
 
 

 Wall Paintings Day Review 

 Troston Fete Details 

 Parish Council Vacancy 

 Switchover Help Scheme         

 SHCT Annual Bike Ride 

   Some attractions have been specially 

made for the event, including a full-size 

replica of medieval stocks for a wet sponge 

throwing experience, and great prizes are 

available to be won.  With a barbecue, beer 

tent, teas and cakes for sustenance, there’s 

August sees the return to 

Troston of the Village 

Fete – that bastion of Summer-time 

fun that is peculiarly British.  After 

an absence of several years, and 

relocating from the playing field to 

the Village Hall, organisers are 

promising more attractions than 

ever before, with a wealth of 

traditional fete games such as Splat 

the Rat, Skittles and Tin Can Alley 

sitting alongside the ever-popular 

White Elephant, Tombola and Raffle 

stalls.   

 

plenty for everyone to do 

and enjoy throughout the 

whole afternoon, from 1 - 4 pm. 

   As the event will occupy the entire 

Village Hall area, parking on the day will 

be on the Playing Field.   

 

See pages 3, 4 & 5 for more details  

Sunday 7 August 

make a date with the 
troston fete 
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It‟s impossible to escape what will surely 
prove to be the last „big‟ event of the 
Summer, the forthcoming Village Fete, and 
once again event organisers are asking 
residents to support them in any way they 
can.  If you have items you wish to donate, 
or if you‟re willing to help either beforehand 
or on the day, you‟ll find the contact details 
on pages 4 & 5.  To those who are thinking 
of attending, we would love to receive some 
of your pictures, so that we can include them 
in our October magazine.  
   Let‟s hope the sun shines on 7 August!  
Our crazy, unpredictable British Summer 
weather played havoc with visitors to the 
Wall Paintings Open Day on 16 July, but 
thankfully failed to dampen the spirits of 
those who braved the wind and rain to take 
the short walk up Church Lane to St Mary‟s.  
Read Sue Sollohub‟s review on page 4. 
   The Parish Council still have a vacancy.  
You can read the summary of their last 
meeting on page 8, and, if you‟re interested 
in becoming a Parish Councillor, contact 
Nigel Pitcher, the Parish Clerk, whose 
telephone number is on the back page. 
   Jane Harland would love to hear from you 
if you‟re a keen cyclist.  The Annual 
Sponsored Bike Ride, organised by Suffolk 
Historic Churches Trust, takes place this 
year on Sunday 11 September, and page 17 
gives full details. 
   We‟ll be back with the October magazine 
after our „Summer break‟ and, however you 
decide to spend it, we hope you‟ll enjoy your 
Summer.  

 

 

Lynne and Sue 

Editorial Comment 

FIRST AIDER NEEDED 
For Village Fete  

 

If you are qualified in first aid, and 
would be happy to be in attendance on 
the day, please contact Geoffrey 
Potter:- 

 

01359 269468 
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Tin Can Alley 

Cake Decorating Fun Raffle & Tombola 

Stocks 

Beer Tent 

Sunday 7 August, Troston Village Hall 
1.00 pm - 4.00 pm 

20 reasons to visit the 
 
 

 

TROSTON  

VILLAGE 

fete 

Barbecue 

Children’s Lucky Dip 

Limbo Competition 

Great Prizes and more 

White Elephant Stall 

Sale of Shoes & Clothing 

Second-hand Books 

Summer Egg Hunt 

Refreshments 

Bouncy Castle 

Splat the Rat 

Putting Competition 

Target Bowls Competition 

Right on your doorstep 

Traditional Fete Games 
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Heritage Appeal Group 

BRAVING THE DELUGE 
AT TROSTON CHURCH 

 

 
 

People who braved the heavy rain to 
attend the Wall Paintings Open Day at 
Troston on 16 July were rewarded with 
excellent talks by historian Clive Paine 
and wall paintings expert Roger Rosewell. 
   Clive launched the new Church Guide / 
History of St Mary‟s, which he had 
researched and written. He also signed 
copies and gave a vivid description of 
features of the Grade-1 Listed church. 
The new illustrated Guide is now on sale 
for £2.50. 
   Roger Rosewell, author of Medieval 
Wall Paintings in English and Welsh 
Churches, explained that wall paintings 
and early stained glass acted as 
reminders of what they portrayed rather 
than as 'lessons' for the laity as was 
commonly assumed.  St George, one of 
the subjects of the Troston wall paintings, 
had been adopted by the English as a 
suitable military figure for national 
saint,  in favour of the martyred Edmund 
who is also depicted on the north wall of 
Troston Church. Roger signed copies of 
the paperback edition of his book 
   The event was part of this year's 
British  Institute of Archaeology Festival 
Fortnight, attracting visitors from a wide 
area as well as locally, despite the 
soaking rain. They included Andrea 
Kirkham, conservator of the wall paintings 
in 2009. 
   Matthew Champion, group member, will 
be returning to the church to survey the 
exceptional examples of medieval graffiti 
in the building. 
   Sue Sollohub, Secretary of the Troston 
Heritage Appeal Group, and Judith Brown, 
Chairman, wish to thank everyone who 
helped in any way with the open day and 
with providing refreshments. 
 

Sue Sollohub 

Troston Village Hall 
 

HELP AND 
DONATIONS NEEDED 
FOR VILLAGE FETE  

 
 

 
 

PRIZES / SALE ITEMS 
If you have any unwanted items 
that you would like to offload, 
please consider donating them as 
Raffle or Tombola 
prizes, or for sale on 
the White Elephant 
stall at the Troston 
Village Fete on 
Sunday 7 August at 
the Village Hall. Call any of the 
numbers below, to organise 
delivery.  
 

GAZEBOS 
 

A number of gazebos need to be 
erected in the days leading up to 
the event, and any help will be 
greatly appreciated. 
 

HELP ON THE DAY 
More help on the day is still 
needed, to assist with parking 
and/or stall management. 
 
Please contact any of the 
following people, if you can help in 
any way: 
 

Geoffrey Potter - 269468 
David Corrie - 268134 
Val Holden - 268012 

Janice Cowdell - 269404 
Lynne Fugle - 269708 



 5 

 

 

WANTED 
MEN, WOMEN & CHILDREN 

OF TRUE GRIT 

… TO BE DETAINED IN  
YE OLDE STOCKS 

Troston Village Fete 
7 AUGUST 2011 
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For all your garden needs, 

we can help.  Whether 

domestic or commercial, 

we specialise in fencing, 

gates, decking and 

pergolas, as well as patios, 

paths and bases. 

 

Other specialities include: 

re-stoning driveways, turfing,  

exterior painting and staining,  

garden projects and restoration,  

plus garden clearance, repairs,  

odd jobs and general labour.   

 

 

ALL TYPES OF 

OUTDOOR WORK 

UNDERTAKEN 

SMALL OR LARGE 

 

Free Estimates 
Call Trevor on 01359 221128 or 07761 651567  

e-mail trevor@elite-fencing.co.uk 

or visit www.elite-fencing.co.uk 

 

 

& Garden Construction  
 

Your garden projects turned into reality! 
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THE BULL Troston 
01359 269843 
 

Opening times 
Monday:     Closed 

Tuesday-Saturday:   12 pm - 11 pm 

Sunday:     12 pm - 10.30 pm 

Home-Cooked Food Served 
Weds, Thurs, Fri, Sat  12 pm - 2 pm  

Fri, Sat      6 pm - 9 pm 

Thursday Night is Curry Night 
All you can eat for £8.95 6 pm - 9 pm 
 

Sundays      12 pm - 5 pm 
Carvery (unlimited servings) for just £8.95, or 

Select from the main menu  

 

 

PRIVATE FUNCTION FACILITIES 
The dining room and an adjoining marquee are available  

to hire for private functions 

A huge range of hardy plants for summer and autumn colour 
Nursery open Thursdays & Fridays, 10.00 am - 4.30 pm 

Saturdays 10.00 am - 1.00 pm 

 

   
 
 
 
 

 

BELLFLOWER NURSERY 
WALLED GARDEN, LANGHAM HALL 

BURY ST EDMUNDS, IP31 3EE 
Telephone: 07879 644958     E-mail: campanulas@btinternet.com     www.alpinecampanulas.co.uk 

 Exciting range of hardy plants, alpines 
and shrubs 

 Nursery within one-acre walled garden 

 National Collection of Alpine Campanulas 

 Plant sourcing service 

 Garden planning and planting advice 
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Squeaky 
Clean 
Windows 

operating in Troston 

and surrounding areas 
 

David B Archer 

Vision Technician 
 

4 Ley Road 

Barrow 

Bury St Edmunds 
 

Tel 01284 810679 

e-mail Hullarchers07@aol.com 

Troston Parish Council 

The Parish Council met on 4 July, and here 
are some of the items discussed. 
Additional Speed Restrictions 
No response had been received from 
Suffolk County Council regarding the 
request to install additional speed 
restrictions on the road towards the 
Jackdaw Garage and store. 
Grass Cutting 
There had been no response to the request 
by the Clerk about grass cutting in the 
village, and in the lay-bys in Ixworth Road, 
so he would send a reminder. 
Ducks 
Councillors agreed to monitor the duck 
problem, but some thought that the 
numbers were decreasing. 
Grant to Heritage Appeal Group 
Councillors agreed to give a grant of 
£500.00 to the Heritage Appeal Group, 
which would go towards the cost of lighting 
the medieval wall paintings, as it was felt 
they were a unique asset to the village. 
Planning 
It was reported that the Borough had 
granted permission for a dwelling on land 
adjacent to 17 Church Lane, despite 
objections by the Parish Council. 
Playing Field 
Some items of maintenance on the playing 
field needed attention. 
Village Hall 
Councillors were told that the Village Hall 
Management Committee had neither a 
Chairman nor a Secretary, since Jack 
Barnard and Lynne Fugle respectively had 
resigned, and no-one had taken up their 
posts.  Geoffrey Potter had agreed to 
continue as Treasurer and Bookings Clerk 
for the time being.  After some discussion, it 
was agreed that Councillor Richard Walker 
would join the Committee and act as 
Chairman, and the Clerk (Nigel Pitcher) 
would act as Minutes Secretary.  The Clerk 
agreed to write to Rev Phillip Garbett to ask 
if he could suggest someone to come 
forward and join the Committee. 
Polling Review 
A Government letter about a proposed 

polling review was considered, and 
Councillors agreed to respond by saying 
the residents of Troston wished to cast their 
votes in Troston, and not elsewhere. 
Newsletter of the Year Competition 
It was decided that the Troston Magazine 
should be entered into the Newsletter of the 
Year Competition. 
Vacancy for Parish Councillor 
Councillors were reminded that there was 
still a vacancy on the Parish Council.  Cllr 
Amanda Pinchen (nee Stoner) said that, 
due to her change in circumstances and 
workload, she regrettably would have to 
stand down, although she would continue 
for the time being. 
Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 5 
September, in Troston Village Hall, 
commencing at 7.30 pm.  All residents, 
aged 18 and above, are welcome to attend. 

Nigel Pitcher 
Parish Clerk 
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Women’s Institute 

The ladies of Troston WI 
were joined by their men 
this month when they 
visited Pakenham Water 
Mill.  Chris and Syd, our 
guides for the evening, 
gave us a tour of the mill and explained 
about the traditional way of making stone-
ground wholemeal flour.  We saw the 16ft 
high iron waterwheel and the 100 year-old 
Blackstone oil engine in action, and were 
shown the bread oven and brewing vat in 
the Old Kitchen.  We watched the swans 
and their cygnets being fed on the 
millpond and then finished the whole 
evening off with tea and delicious home-
made cakes in the Mill Tearoom. There 
was also the opportunity to buy the flour, 
jam and local honey from the mill's gift 
shop. The mill, now owned by the Suffolk 
Building Preservation Trust and run by a 
team of dedicated volunteers, is certainly 
worth a visit for those who have not seen 
it before.  Our thanks to Syd and Chris, 
and the Thurston ladies who provided us 
with our refreshments for a wonderful 
evening. 
  
There will be no meeting in August, but: 
  
14  September, 7.45 pm at the Village 
Hall, is an OPEN MEETING, for anyone 
(male or female) to attend and see James 
Blatch give a talk entitled ñCENSOREDò, 
about working at the British Board of Film 
Classification.  He will be illustrating his 
talk  with a power-point presentation.  
   If anyone would like to find out more 
about the September event, or if you 
would like further information on WI 
meetings, please contact Jacquie Hedges 
on:  01359 269069 or mobile: 07940 
650511.  Alternatively, please e-mail:  
jacquiehedges@yahoo.co.uk   
   A warm welcome is always given to new 
members. 

 

Jacquie Hedges 

Amanda Stoner 
MSSCh DipPodMed MBChA 

 

CHIROPODIST 
 

Registered Member of the  
British Chiropody and Podiatry Association 

Health Profession Council 
Registration No CH18193 

 
Surgery and Visiting Practice 

 
 

Chapel Surgery 
Church Lane 
Troston 
Suffolk 
IP31 1ET                     Tel: 01359 268351 

mailto:jacquiehedges@yahoo.co.uk
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A complete garden service   
 
 

Grass and hedgecutting, 
planting, pruning, turfing 

and seeding 
 
 

Regular maintenance or 
one-off tidy-ups 

 
 

All rubbish removed 

I G Gardens 

01359 268279 
07831 838059 

Love  
 

      your  

Lawn Mower  
Repairs, servicing and sharpening to 

all gardening machinery.  Collection 

and delivery available.  For prompt, 

friendly service, contact  

Derek Dorling  

Blackbourne, Grimstone End  

Pakenham, Bury St Edmunds  

IP31 2LZ  

Tel 01359 230187  

Mobile:  07951 152665  
E-mail:  derek@chipperdoctor.co.uk  
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P J HEATH  
ROOFING SPECIALIST 

 

UPVC fascia boards,  

soffits and guttering 
 

Free Estimates 

 
7 Capel Close 

Troston 

Bury St Edmunds 

Suffolk  IP31 1EP 
 

 

Phone 01359 268786 

Mobile 07932 761754 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Industrial  ♦   Commercial   ♦   Domestic   ♦   New & Rewires 
 

Brymore, Market Weston, Diss, Norfolk  IP22 2PE 

Tel:  01359 221538 

Mobile:  07796 164811  and  07770 995019 

 

Part P Certification 

Inspection and Testing Reports 

24-Hour Call-Out 

D O T   Electrical Ltd  
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In our area, switchover started in March 2011 and will end in November 2011.  There are 3 
transmitters in the Anglia region, and here are the dates on which they will switch from 
analogue to digital:                  
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Switchover Help Scheme has been set up by the Government, and its purpose is to 
make digital TV easy for older and disabled people by converting one of their televisions to 
digital in the run-up to digital TV switchover in their region.  Information packs are being sent 
out to people who are considered to need extra help and support. 
 

 
 
 

Who is eligible for help? 
People are eligible for help if they are:    

 aged 75 or over 

 have lived in a care home for six months or more 

 get, or could get, disability living allowance, attendance or constant attendance 

  allowance, or mobility supplement 

 if they are registered blind or partially sighted 
 

 
 

What might it cost? 
Most people will be asked to contribute £40 towards the help.  The service is free for people 
who are eligible and also get pension credit, income support, income-based jobseekers‟ 
allowance or employment and support allowance.  
 
 
 

How can I find out more? 
You can call free on 08004 085900.  Lines are open  from 8 am - 8 pm Monday to Friday, or 
8 am - 6 pm Saturday and Sunday.  Alternatively, log on to www.helpscheme.co.uk 
   For face-to-face advice, there are various advice points and roadshows across the region.  
To find out where they are, call 08456 505050 or visit www.digitaluk.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

To find out the switchover dates and channels available at your address  
Log on to www.digitaluk.co.uk and enter your postcode in the column marked ñWhen do I 
switch?ò  on the right-hand side of the page. 

DIGITAL 
SWITCHOVER 
Anglia  
Region 

Transmitter  Areas Served Starting Date 

Sandy Heath Cambridgeshire, Northamptonshire and Bedfordshire 30 March 2011 

Sudbury Parts of Suffolk and Essex 6 July 2011 

Tacolneston Norfolk and north Suffolk 9 November 2011 

How we view television is about to 
change.  In 2011, the traditional TV 
signal will be switched off in the Anglia 

region and replaced with a 
digital TV signal.  For 
many people this does not 
present a problem, but 
some may find it harder 
than others to make the 
switch. 
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Digital Freeview Aerials  

Freesat Installations  

Multipoint TV and satellite links  
 

 
 

Free Estimates 
 
 
 

 

14 Garrard Place, Ixworth 
Telephone:  01359 234973        Mobile:  07876 015674 

E-mail:  a14aerials@btinternet.com 
Visit our website:   

www.a14aerials.co.uk 

 

 

 

A14 Aerials  
For all your aerial needs  

Residents in Suffolk are being urged to be vigilant against distraction burglars offering to 
help equip them for the 'digital TV takeover'. Wednesday 6 July was digital switchover day 
for many parts of Suffolk, with the final phase of the switchover for the area on 9 
November 2011. 
   The Safe and Sound group in Suffolk, which includes partners such as Suffolk 
Constabulary and Suffolk Trading Standards, is warning people not to fall victim to 
distraction burglars or rogue traders who could use the switchover to digital TV as a 
means of gaining access to people's homes.  
   A Digital Help Scheme has been set up for those who need the most assistance to 
switch to digital, including those aged 75 and over and residents who are registered blind 
or partially sighted, or receive certain benefits.  The Help Scheme will explain digital TV 
clearly and simply, the options available, and will install what is needed in the home. 
   Police and partner agencies are urging residents to be vigilant and check the identity of 
anyone calling. Residents should note that installers registered with the Government Help 
Scheme will not call without an appointment and will carry a Help Scheme ID. 
   Chair of the Safe and Sound group David Kane said: "We would ask residents to look 
out for possible rogue traders visiting an elderly neighbour or relative who could be 
vulnerable and check the identification of people calling at the front door." 
   If you have any caller claiming to be from the Help Scheme or offering assistance to set 
up your TV and you haven't made an appointment, then refuse entry to your property and 
dial 999 and ask for police assistance immediately. 
   For more information call 0800 408 5900 or visit www.helpscheme.co.uk  

DIGITAL SWITCHOVER HELP SCHEME  

http://www.helpscheme.co.uk/
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As I write, we are looking forward to hosting the Wall 

Paintings Open Day - and praying for good weather. 

Many thanks to Sue Sollohub and members of the 

Troston Heritage Appeal Group for all the work they 

have done over the past few years, which has put St. 

Maryõs, Troston, ôon the mapõ. 

   Although I do not yet have any financial reports from Rural Pastimes, I can 

report that the Hen Party and Lambing Sunday together made over £400. In 

addition to meeting the day -to-day costs of running the church, these fundraising 

efforts go towards the annual parish share, which is currently over £6000!  The 

parish share is our contribution towards the salaries of our rector and vicar, as well 

as our share of diocesan costs.  On behalf of the PCC, I offer my heartfelt thanks 

for the time, effort and contributions made by parishioners.  

   Rev Tony Redman, a member of our ministry team whose entertaining and 

thought-provoking Blogspot appears in this magazine, will be presenting a light-

hearted talk entitled ôSkip to the Loo Me Darling!õ in aid of Barnham Church Fabric 

Fund on 8 August at Jubilee Cottage, Barnham, 7.00 for 7.30 pm.  Tickets are £10, 

to include a finger buffet and a glass of wine/fruit drink, and are available from 

Sarah Rush, on 01842 890095. 

   There is no menõs breakfast meeting in August due to holidays. We resume on 17 

September, when our speaker will be Rev John Parr. Menõs breakfasts are not 

meant to be ôchurchõ, but discussion on anything related to the Christian faith is 

welcome. If you would like more information, please contact me.  

   The Suffolk Historic Churchesõ Sponsored Cycle Ride is on Saturday 10 

September.  For more information, contact Jane Harland.   

Sunday 24 July 11.00 am Family Communion 

Sunday  31 July 10.00 am Holy Communion, Barnham 

Sunday 7 August 11.00 am Mattins 

Sunday 14 August 11.00 am Holy Communion 

Sunday 21 August 11.00 am Morning Worship 

Sunday 28 August 11.00 am Family Communion 

Sunday 4 September 11.00 am Mattins 

Sunday 11 September 11.00 am Holy Communion 

Sunday 18 September 11.00 am Morning Worship 

Sunday  25 September 11.00 am Family Communion 

Reverend Doug Neupert  

Assistant Priest  

Church Services 

CHURCH NEWS  
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Tel 01284 733933 

BUMPER  
    Cars  

Airport Runs 

Local 

Any Distance 

10% Discount for Senior Citizens 

24 hour 

Private Hire 

BOND 
Gardening Services 

 
 

Available for  
 

 

 

 
 

 
For all your gardening needs call 

 
 

Mark Bond 
 
 

Home:  01842 753261 
Mobile:  07500 560512 

 Grass Cutting 

 Hedge Cutting 

 Shrub Pruning 

 Weeding 

 Planting 
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The last remaining sister of Robert Emlyn Lofft, Mrs 
Holden, sold the entire Troston Estate to Mr. F.W. 
Wateridge from Shropshire in 1919. He only stayed in the village for a few years. He 
lived at Troston Hall, and seems to be best remembered for an experiment into 
soΆcalled coΆoperative farming. Some of his employees agreed to take part, and a 
percentage of their wages was put into the estate, the idea being to take a share of the 
profits. However after four years Mr. Wateridge put the entire estate up for sale, and the 
participants never saw any return on their money.  
    
Between 1919 & 1923 Troston Lodge was occupied by Mr. Wateridge's estate manager. 
By 1923 the village had gained a playing field, which was situated where Capel Close is 
now. A flint stable had been converted to a Reading Room. This was a social centre with 
a billiard table and other amenities. It was demolished after the 1939-45 War, but the 
foundations can still be seen on the present playing field, alongside the road near the 
gate. 
    
After the 1923 sale the Troston Estate was split up. In 1924 Major Frank Beauford 
bought Troston Hall, Hall Farm and the Lordship of Troston Manor. Hall Farm was 
rented out to a succession of people. 
    
Messrs. Clark and Edwards bought RymerΆHeath Farm, the new Lower Farm, 
Broadmere Farm and The Mill House Farm smallholding on Honington Road. 
RymerΆHeath Farm was tenanted by Mr. Philip Crookes. He did not live at the 
farmhouse, which was derelict. By 1933 all these farms were integrated, and became 
known as Troston Farms, based at the present Lower Farm. Mr. Hayward, the farm 
manager lived there.  
    
In 1923 the Challis Brothers purchased Street Farm, and a man from Thetford bought 
Red House Smallholding, but Mr. Arthur Steward remained the tenant. Troston Cottage 
and Troston Lodge both had new owners Ά Mrs. Cave & Mr. Charles Russell 
respectively. Troston Cottage still had a stable and coach house. The Lodge, with seven 
acres of land, cost £1,400. Mr. Russell converted the coach house at The Lodge into 
Weathervane Cottage. It is thought that the staircase and some window frames came 
from Livermere Hall. In 1930 Mrs. Alefounder bought The Lodge. 
    
There were three shops in the village in 1923. Mr. Matthews at Forge Corner was still 
the baker, with the bake house in the garden. He also sold groceries. This shop was 
taken over by the Westbrookes (about 1925) and then by the Webbs (about 1929) as a 
general store. The shop in the small cottage adjoining The Bull, originally Mr. Matthews‟ 
baker‟s shop at the beginning of the century, became in turn, a harness maker's, a cycle 
shop and a fish and chip shop. It was sold as such in 1930, but soon reverted to a 
private residence only. It was pulled down about 1938/9.  

 
 

 

 

  Continuing Sue Bennettõs  serialisation of extracts from   Trostonõs own History Book, by Janet Barnard  

TROSTON:  Glimpses of  the Past  

Troston in the 1920s and 1930s 
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  Continuing Sue Bennettõs  serialisation of extracts from   Trostonõs own History Book, by Janet Barnard  

TROSTON:  Glimpses of  the Past  

   In 1923 Miss Celia Reeve ran the Post Office and 
grocer's shop at Chapel House, now Glebe Cottage. 

It is interesting to note that a Mr. Ted Reeve, who could neither read nor write, was the 
village postman. Literacy would have seemed the minimum qualification for the job, but 
letters were always put in the same order by his sister the postmistress. 
    
The midΆthirties saw several changes; a garage was opened by Mr. James Catton, 
where his father had rented the timber yard earlier, five council houses were built in 
Church Lane, and electricity came to the village. The construction of Honington Air Base 
in 1936 had its effect on Troston later on. 
    
The Jubilee of King George V and Queen Mary was celebrated in 1935. Mrs. Elsie 
Arnold, nee Steward, who lived at Red House, described the „goings on‟ at the time: 
    
"Major Beauford wanted to have a seat erected in the village, but the people did not want 
it. A gentleman called Mr. Crookes did not agree with it, and called a village meeting, 
which Major Beauford attended. After much argument the Major left. Many suggestions 
were made, and the outcome was a sitΆdown meal at the school, each person taking a 
plate, knife and fork to avoid washing up. After the meal we had sports on the playing 
field opposite the school, and a good time was had by all. Major Beauford may have 
thought he was a little unpopular after the jubilee dissensions. However, with the event of 
the Coronation of King George VI and Queen Elizabeth, he arranged a sitΆdown meal for 
the villagers. It was held in Hall Farm barn, and everyone enjoyed it". 
    
A timber bus shelter was built in 1935 on Council land, but with money given by Mrs. 
Alefounder. This was also to commemorate the Jubilee. Mons Sparkes, a local resident, 
put a 1935 halfpenny in the top joist joint as a souvenir. The shelter was burnt down in 
1989. 

Troston in the 1920s and 1930s 

 

Suffolk Historic Churches Trust  
Annual Sponsored Bike Ride - Sunday 11 September  

 

 
 

Would you enjoy a family day out, cycling?  You can do as much or as little as you can 
manage.  Devise your own route.  Cycle from church to church, and receive a warm welcome 
and light refreshments. 
   Run entirely by volunteers, and inter-denominational, cyclists seek sponsors who will 
undertake to pay an agreed sum of money for each place of worship visited by the cyclist on 
the Bike Ride Day.  Join a group, or go it alone.  The money raised by each participant is 
shared equally between the SHCT and the place of worship nominated by the cyclist.   
   St Mary‟s Church, Troston, is open on the day, so if you‟re unable to cycle could you 
volunteer an hour to man the church? 

 

Please contact Jane Harland on:  01359 268144 
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Allison 's  
Mobile Hairdressing 

Services 
 
 
 
 
 

Have your hair done in the 
comfort of your own home, 
by a fully-qualified stylist  

 

 
 

 

 

Men‟s hair cut £8.50 

Children‟s hair cut (up to 13 yrs) £7.00 

Ladies‟ hair cut £12.00 

Ladies‟ blow dry from £12.00 

Ladies‟ cut & blow dry £19.00 

Shampoo and set £12.00 

Cut, shampoo and set £19.00 

Perm (inc cut & blow dry) from £37.00 

Tint (inc cut & blow dry) from £35.00 

Hi-Lights  
   (inc cut & blow dry) from £40.00 

Lo-Lights  
   (inc cut & blow dry) from £40.00 

Easymeche  
   (inc cut & blow dry) from £50.00 
 

 

 
 
 

For a friendly, reliable service 
Please ring for an 

appointment 
 

Tel: 01284 724598 
Mobile:  07752 382590 

 

 

IF YOU NEED HELP  

WITH  é 
 

 

 

 

Forestry Work & Logging  

Strimming / Grass Cutting  
 

 

 

 

 

Professionally trained workman  
 

 

All aspects of safety  

considered and applied  
 

 
 

No job too small  
 

 
 

Quote / hourly rate given  

HSOS LTD  

Call Bob  

07867 971868  

Repairs and 

 New Work 
 

Quality and Craftsmanship 
 

References and Photos available 

 
 

Telephone:  01359 268500 

Mobile:       07870 320354 

8 Ixworth Road 

Troston, Suffolk  IP31 1EZ 

Paul Rayson  

TRADITIONAL 

FLINTWORK 
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1. In June 2011, the government of Victoria, Australia, introduced legislation allowing 
on-the-spot fines to be issued for doing what? 

2. If she had lived, how old would Marilyn Monroe have been in June this year? 

3. What prison sentence was the American Phillip Garrido given, for his 1991 kidnap 
and keeping of Jaycee Lee Dugard? 

4. Which country announced, in June 2011, a ban on all imported fresh vegetables 
from EU countries due to an E coli outbreak? 

5. Which English football team recently announced that they would be signing 
goalkeeper Brad Friedel from Aston Villa? 

6. With what did most people associate Jack Kevorkian, who died recently in 
America? 

7. For what American TV western series was the actor James Arness best known, 
prior to his death in June 2011? 

8. Which motorcyclist died recently, after a high-speed accident in the first Isle of 
Man Supersport TT race? 

9. At which railway station was the 2012 London Olympic torch unveiled recently? 

10. Which birthday did Britain‟s Duke of Edinburgh celebrate this year? 

11. Which veteran British celebrity was awarded a knighthood in June 2011? 

12. At which recent music festival did Pulp, Kaiser Chiefs and Boy George all appear? 

13. Who married the builder Sam Cooper in a Cotswold village in June 2011? 

14.  In June 2011, who was photographed playing a game of chess with the president 
of FIDE, chess‟s world governing body? 

15. Which country recently pledged the most money in aid to GAVI, the Global 
Alliance for Vaccines and Immunisation? 

16. Which British actor was recently stabbed outside a London pub? 

17. Which company was recently unveiled as taking over as sponsors of English 
football‟s FA Cup? 

18. For what crime was Joanne Fraill jailed in Britain in June 2011, for using the 
internet? 

19. Which British MP recently caused controversy for suggesting that disabled people 
should work for less than the minimum wage? 

20. For what skill did Matt Flint recently win £50,000 on British TV? 

TOPICAL NEWS QUIZ  
Test your knowledge of events that have recently featured in the news, with our 
quiz, compiled in conjunction with WIZARD TRIVIA (www.wizardtrivia.com)  

 

Answers at foot of page 

1. Swearing   2. 80   3. 431 years   4. Russia   5. Tottenham Hotspur   6. Euthanasia   7. Gunsmoke   8. Derek Brien   9. St Pancras   
10. 90th   11. Bruce Forsyth   12. Isle of Wight   13. Lily Allen   14. Colonel Gaddafi   15. Great Britain   16. Sean Bean   17. Budweiser   
18. Contempt of Court   19. Phillip Davies    20. Dancing 
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I find holidays a bit 
of a bother.   My 
wife‟s idea of a perfect break is finding a 
small café in the shade somewhere with 
a big pile of novels to read. Mine is more 
about exploring new things, experiencing 
new places, and committing them to 
paper.  Finding a happy compromise 
takes a lot of energy, but is always worth 
it in the long run. My attitude to all of this 
could be negative, feeling grumpy about 
having to care for someone else‟s needs 
which differ from my own, or they could 
be positive, making serving someone 
else‟s needs before my own a joy and a 
pleasure. I recently came across an 
article in a Sunday paper which 
somebody had left on a train, saying if 
you want to live longer, take holidays.  
Apparently holidays have some special, 
rejuvenating effects. 
   First of all, they enforce a different pace 
to life.  The research suggested that it is 
not so much the slowing down that does 
it, but the change in pace itself.  
Changing the rate at which we live is 
apparently good for us, as it keeps our 
body‟s metabolism in good order.  
Activity holidays are as good as a cruise, 
where all you do is sit on your verandah 
and soak up the sun.  Secondly, holidays 
invoke positive emotions: joy, 
contentment, love, all the things which 
make the world go round easier, giving 
us a positive view of ourselves and the 
world around us.  And thirdly, holidays 
give us a sense of engagement with our 
communities.  This last point needs a 
little teasing out.  Apparently, being away 
from our normal environment helps us to 
evaluate it better, appreciate it more: 
absence really does make the heart grow 
fonder.  Sometimes we have to step 

outside of ordinary 
life in order to 

appreciate it fully.   
   I once read a book which spoke about 
how it was right mental attitudes which 
lead to right actions, which led to right 
beliefs.  This always bothered me as it 
seemed to be the wrong way round. 
Surely what I believed affected my 
attitude to life and this would have an 
impact on my actions?  Apparently not.  
According to the author, at least, it all 
begins with how you view the world.   If 
you see life as a challenge, something to 
struggle with, you are likely to end up 
feeling aggressive and fed up when it 
doesn‟t go your way.  On the other hand, 
if you just sit back and let it all glide past 
you, the feeling of detachment can lead 
to a lack of involvement in communal life, 
and a feeling that “nothing I do really 
matters”.   
   One of the joys of small communities is 
neighbours.  A neighbour is anybody 
likely to be affected by what I do, not just 
the people I live next door to, although 
they are likely to be first in the line of fire, 
so to speak.  My attitude towards them is 
likely to have far more of an impact than 
whether or not I simply get on with them. 
It is likely, according to this piece of 
potted research at least, to affect my 
whole being, what my community is like 
as a place to live, and maybe - just 
maybe - how long I will live.  While the 
whole medical world seems to spend 
millions on trying to give each of us a 
little longer to live, maybe the answer is 
to be found in how well we get on with 
our neighbours. Jesus‟ command to his 
disciples to love their neighbours as 
much as they loved themselves really 
does hold water. 

Tonyôs 
 
 
 

Blogspot  
A wry take on life by 
Rev Tony Redman 
of the Blackbourne 
Team 

How to Live Longer 
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Safer Neighbourhoods                                                                           Extracts taken from bulletins by Police Direct and Suffolkôs Safer Neighbourhood Team 

Crimes of Note in Your Area 
Millfield Road, Barningham – Criminal damage – An ornamental arch was removed from a 

garden, smashed and left on the village green, along with a bench from the local pub and a „for 
sale‟ sign from a nearby premises. 
River Close, Pakenham – Criminal damage – A sign was thrown through the windscreen of a 

parked and unattended car. 
Pakenham – Vehicle theft – A large Caterpillar agricultural vehicle was stolen from a farm. The 

vehicle was driven through a fence and away from the site. 
Bishops Croft, Barningham – Theft – A metal bird table was removed from a front garden. 
Euston,  between 8.00 pm on 21.6.11 and 11.30 am on 22.6.11 – Theft – 2 x leisure batteries 

(marked with a postcode), electric fence energizer and 2 red lightweight turnout rugs were 
stolen from a horse paddock.  Access was gained by cutting through the wire of perimeter 
fence. The stolen rugs were removed from the horses.  
Bardwell Road, Stanton,  between 5.00 pm on 19.6.11 and 20.6.11 – Theft – A small grey 

stone pot containing flowers was stolen from a grave at St John‟s Church. We are requesting 
help with this incident not due to the value in monetary terms but in view of the despicable 
nature of theft from a grave. Calls in relation to this incident should be made to PC Simon 
Collins on 01284 774100 or phone Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 to give information 
anonymously. 
The Croft, Bardwell,  16/06/11 – Theft – Overnight offenders stole garden lights from a fence 

at the front of a property. 
   If you have any information that you feel may help us to solve these or any other crimes, then 
please ring 01473 613500, or if you wish to provide information anonymously then ring 
Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 
A message from Sergeant Jay at Ixworth Police Station:  
”We have had very useful information via members of the public this week. Sometimes the 
most seemingly insignificant piece of information can slot into a much bigger picture! Please 
keep it coming. Last week we executed a search warrant under the theft act - goods were 
seized for investigation, as they were believed stolen.  Remember...anything suspicious...give 
us a call”. 
Horsewatch 

For information and advice please contact Julie Dennis from the Community Safety Unit on 
01473 613994, e-mail: horsewatch@suffolk.pnn.police.uk 
Incident at Fakenham Magna/Great Barton/Diss ï Man Charged 

A man was charged with a number of offences following an incident on Sunday 19 June. After 
receiving a report of a suspicious man calling at a house in Fakenham Magna then leaving in a 
car, officers located a white Vauxhall Nova on the A143 that made off at speed. The car 
stopped at the Ortewell Road / Compeigne Way roundabout and a man arrested. Further 
enquiries established that the car had been stolen from Diss Railway Station.  
Cracking down on Energy Fraud 

Residents across Suffolk are being warned to be wary of criminals selling electricity top-ups on 
doorsteps while Police work with energy companies in a bid to tackle the crime. Pre-payment 
meter fraud is on the rise, where criminals are knocking on doors offering what seems like a 
good deal:  £50 worth of electricity top-up for about £25. However, energy companies can 
identify meters that have been topped up illegally with customers then forced to pay twice for 
their energy - once to the criminal and then again to their electricity supplier.  A nationwide 
campaign, Top-up Safe, is alerting customers to the risks of purchasing illegal top-ups. Energy 
companies never sell electricity top-ups in this way, only through official outlets: PayPoint, 
Payzone and the Post Office. 
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Safer Neighbourhoods                                                                           Extracts taken from bulletins by Police Direct and Suffolkôs Safer Neighbourhood Team 

The Suffolk Safe and Sound group is a multi-agency partnership made up of Suffolk Police, 
Suffolk Trading Standards, Age Concern, The Pension Service, Suffolk County Council and 
voluntary agencies. It aims to keep the elderly and vulnerable people feeling safe and 
confident in their homes. Chair of the Safe and Sound group, David Kane, said: “We hope by 
raising awareness of this type of crime, we can reduce the risk of the elderly and the 
vulnerable becoming victims of this escalating fraud. We urge anyone who has been 
approached to obtain top-ups for electricity in this way, or if you are a carer and concerned that 
your relative, friend or client has been conned, to contact Suffolk Police. If you wish to remain 
anonymous, then you can call Crime Stoppers with information.”   For more information visit:  
www.top-upsafe.com 
Crime Reduction Advice 

Ongoing car crime has prompted the following very good advice from Detective Inspector Andy 
Footer: 
“Many victims (of vehicle theft) have made it easy for a thief to strike. It only takes seconds to 
smash a car window and grab whatever can be seen inside and if the vehicle is insecure, it is 
even more tempting.  

 Lock your windows and doors whenever you park and check manually that they really 

are secure 

 Choose busy well lit areas for on-street parking 

 Don‟t leave anything in your car – remove all temptation, even loose change or a plastic 

bag 

 If you have a garage at home use it for parking, not storage 

 If you have a sat nav, remove both it and its holder and wipe off the suction pad marks 

 Don‟t leave accessories like leads and chargers on display 

 If you have alloy wheels, use lockable wheel nuts 

 Look for car parks with CCTV and the Police approved ParkMark award. 

As well as taking steps to secure property, I would urge people to be vigilant and report any 
suspicious activity in their area. If you are offered an item for sale like a sat nav or stereo in 
unusual circumstances or without a box, consider if the seller is genuine.” 
E-mail Scam 

Suffolk Constabulary is reassuring members of the public since a resident contacted officers 
after receiving a threatening e-mail. The scam e-mail was received by a Newmarket resident 
and claimed that a contract had been taken out on his life unless he paid £10,000 to have it 
cancelled.  
   The recipient made Police aware, and enquiries revealed that this is a known scam e-mail 
originating from America. There have previously been similar scam e-mails and, while many 
people immediately identify them for what they are, there is concern that others may take them 
seriously and be concerned.  
   Police are advising people that fraudsters will try anything to get you to part with your cash 
and this is just one of a number of e-mail scams. If you receive an unsolicited e-mail that asks 
you for cash then please do not send any. 
   You can also forward on scam e-mails you receive to the UK‟s national fraud reporting centre 
- Action Fraud – at:  email@actionfraud.org.uk ensuring that personal information, such as 

your address or bank account details, are not included. If you believe you might be being set 
up as a target for fraud or have been a victim of this type of fraud and need advice contact 
Suffolk Constabulary on 01473 613500. 

 

http://www.top-upsafe.com/
mailto:email@actionfraud.org.uk


24  

 

 



 25 

 

 

Who Do You  
Think I Am? 
 

This lady has some very 
forthright views.  Can you 
guess who she is? 
 

         (See inside back cover) 

Were you born in Troston? 
No, Iôm an Essex girl. 
Have you retired from work? 
Yes, quite a few years ago, but I still do the 
odd shift to help out. 
What additional amenities would you like to see 
in the village? 
Unless youôve got community spirit, no 
amenity will work in the village. 
Do you have grandchildren? 
Yes, two beautiful girls. 
What is your favourite TV soap? 
None - the storylines are too ridiculous. 
Who does most of the household chores in your 
household? 
They are ALL ópinkô jobs. 
Who is the gardener in your household? 
Me again.  Hubby would use the strimmer on 
everything! 
What would be your first purchase, if you won 
the Lottery? 
A house at the coast. 
Are you a yoyo dieter? 
Iôve never needed to diet. 
Do you prefer to watch tennis, or cricket? 
Tennis, but hate the grunting. 
Did you show sporting promise as a child? 
I was cross-country champ at school. 
Do you prefer the Theatre or the Cinema? 
Theatre. Cinemas are too loud these days. 
What is your favourite pastime? 
Chasing a little white ball. 
Do you have a good sense of humour? 
Hubby would say not, but Iôm not that bad. 
What quality do you most deplore in others? 
Rudeness.  It costs nothing to be polite. 
Are you a ósheepô or a óshepherdô? 
Star sign says shepherd, but Iôm easily led. 
What do you consider to be the biggest 
achievement in your personal life? 
Raising two lovely daughters who are now 
my best friends. 
If you could live your life again, who/what would 
you like to be? 
A man. 
 
 

Thank you for answering our questions. 

Comic Choice  
Featuring a selection of jokes sent in to us 
by readers.  Use the contact details on the 
back page to send us your ‘funnies’ and 
we’ll include as many as we can 

Children in Church 
A selection of observations by the 
y o u n g e s t  m e m b e r s  o f  t h e 
congregation: 
 
Lotôs wife was a pillar of salt by day, 
but a ball of fire at night. 
 
The Egyptians were all drowned in 
the dessert.  Afterwards, Moses 
went up Mount Cyanide to get the 
ten ammendments. 
 
The people who followed Jesus 
were called the 12 decibels.  The 
epistles were the wives of the 
apostles. 
 
Jesus said you should do one to 
others before they do one to you. 
 

Ever wondered why .. 
People leave cars worth thousands of 
pounds on the drive, and put useless 
junk in the garage? 
 
Many folk order double cheeseburger, 
large fries and a diet coke? 
 
People say they „slept like a baby‟, 
when babies wake every two hours? 
 
Everyone believes you when you say 
there are four billion stars, but check 
when you say the paint is wet? 
 
No-one has measured the speed of 
darkness? 
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Thereõs something for 
everyone here with our two 
pages of puzzles that the 
whole family can enjoy  
 
 
 

(Answers on inside back cover)  

 

WORDSEARCH  

SUNNY DAY ACTIVITIES 
Here are some of the places and 

activities people enjoy when the 

weather is warm and sunny.  Can you 

find them all? 
 

 

BARBECUE BEACH 

BIKE RIDE CAMPING 

FETE FUNFAIR 

PADDLE PICNIC 

PLAYGROUND SUNBATHING 

SWIMMING WALKING  

 

G O P L A Y G R O U N D 

N Y A I M V X O M R C P 

I N D Y C A M P I N G E 

H G D J K N O Q W S F U 

T N L O P W I M C V O C 

A I E B Z I R C F D P E 

B K N B E D I R E K I B 

N L D I U Q A Q W C J R 

U A S A T Q F B K Y W A 

S W I M M I N G V P Q B 

K L W A D S U V P O Q C 

H C A E B W F E T E X V 

True é  
or False?  

 
 

 

Which of the following titles of 
famous nursery rhymes are true, 
and which are false? 

 
 

1 Humpty Dumpty sat on a ball 

2 Monday‟s child is fair of face 

3 Old Macdonald had a barn 

4 Ladybird, ladybird, fly away  
 home 

5 Miss Polly had a brolly 

6 I‟m a little teapot 

7 Cobbler, cobbler, mend my shoe 

8 Girls and boys come out to pray 

SUDOKU 
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TEN-LETTER ANAGRAM 

          

BAD CREDITS 

CROSSWORD 
 1  2  3  4  5  

6     7      

           

8       9    

           

10 11     12 13    

     14      

15   16  17    18  

           

19       20    

           

Across   
6    A size of type 
7    Rude hut 
8    Capsicum 
9    Dianthus 
10  Paring tool 
12  New, unsoiled 
15  Combust 
17  Young people 
19  Large scoop 
20  Jealousy 

Down      
1    Abundant supply        
2    Unit of volume 
3    Seed 
4    Small cut 
5    Gratitude 
11  Chuckles 
13  Carpentry tool 
14  Period in time 
16  Body of church 
18 Home for bees 

STĊR  CHALLENGE  
See if you can identify the musician 

who was born 

William Perks 

 

BRAIN TEASERS  
1 What can go up a chimney down, but can‟t go down a chimney up? 
 
2 Which word, if pronounced right, is wrong, but if pronounced wrong, is 

right? 
 
3 What is so fragile, that when you speak about it, you break it? 
 
4 What occurs in the middle of every month, in all of the seasons except 

Summer, at nighttime, but not in daylight? 
 
5 The day before yesterday, Simon was 7.  Next year he‟ll be 10.  How is 

this? 
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Disclaimer Notice 

 

Troston Magazine accepts all articles, notices and advertisements in good faith.  We cannot be responsible for 
the veracity of submissions, nor liable for the quality of goods or services advertised.  If you are considering 
using the services of any advertiser, we advise that you satisfy yourself as to the quality of goods and 
workmanship being offered prior to commencement of the work, and before any payment is made. 
   Troston Magazine reserves the right to decline an article or advertisement, and may also discontinue 
publication of an article or advertisement, without either warning or explanation, where applicable giving a 
partial or total refund of any payment(s) made.  
   When publishing articles sent in by members of the public, we wish to make clear that in no way does it mean 
that Troston Magazine agrees or concurs with any views or opinions expressed therein. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Mobile Holistic Therapies  
Alison Joseph  IIHHT / VTCT  

 
 

Still at last yearõs prices! 

Reflexology  £20       Massage from £12 - £30 (ladies only) 
 

 

We all need some pampering 
 
 

Telephone:    01284  810133     Mobile:   07877  321531 

E -mail: ali-jo@live.com 

 Rewires 

 Boiler Control Systems 

 Security Lighting 

 Power Points 

 Lights 

 Showers Fitted 

 Realistic Prices 

  FREE QUOTES 

 

Covering Norfolk and Suffolk 

 

Part P Qualified 

 

Tel:  01284 787255 

 

Mobile:  07860 676415 

Game Electrical  

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS 
Established over 33 years                    Commercial & Domestic Installations 
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PUZZLE SOLUTIONS  
(Turned upside down to make them less obvious) 

 

TEN-LETTER ANAGRAM 

D E B I T C A R D S 

Who Do You Think I Am?     
It was Valerie Holden 

WORDSEARCH SOLUTION 

G  P L A Y G R O U N D 

N  A I         

I  D  C A M P I N G E 

H G D   N      U 

T N L    I     C 

A I E    R C    E 

B K   E D I R E K I B 

N L     A     R 

U A     F     A 

S W I M M I N G    B 

      U      

H C A E B  F E T E   

CROSSWORD SOLUTION 

 R  G  G  S  T  

P I C A  R A N C H O 

 C  L  A  I  A  

C H I L L I  P I N K 

   O  N    K  

P L A N E  F R E S H 

 A    C  O    

B U R N  Y O U T H S 

 G  A  C  T  I  

S H O V E L  E N V Y 

 S  E  E  R  E  

STAR CHALLENGE 
William Perks  

is now better known as 
BILL WYMAN 

BRAINTEASERS 
1 An umbrella 

2 Wrong 

3 Silence 

4 The letter N.  It’s in the middle of the 

 word month, in all of the seasons 

 except Summer, in nighttime, but not 

 in daylight 

5 Today is 1 January.  Yesterday,  

 31 December, was Simon’s 8th 

 birthday.  This year he’ll be 9, and next 

 year he’ll be 10. 

TRUE OR FALSE? 
1 False - Humpty Dumpty sat on a  
 wall 
2 True 
3 False - Old Macdonald had a farm 
4 True 
5 False - Miss Polly had a dolly 
6 True 
7 True 
8 False - Girls and boys come out to 
 play 

SUDOKU SOLUTION 
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You can e-mail copy and images for articles, 
features and forthcoming events to:   

magazine@trostonvillage.co.uk 
Post it or drop through the door at  
The White House, The Street, IP31 1EW, or  
Telephone Lynne Fugle, on 01359 269708 
Please check below for details of next monthôs deadline 

LOCAL CLUBS & SOCIETIES  

Women’s Institute 01359 269219 

Bowls Club 01359 269468 

Book Club 01359 269614 

Village Hall Bookings 01359 269468 

Custodian, Troston History Book 01359 268622 

LOCAL SHOPS  

Jackdaw Service Station/Stores 01359 269453 

Honington Camp Post Office 01359 269215 

Kingfisher Chip Shop 01359 268976 

Jin Fu Chinese Restaurant 01359 269933 

Claire’s Hair 01359 269293 

PUBLIC HOUSES  

The Bull, Troston 01359 269843 

The Fox, Honington 01359 269522 

SCHOOLS  

Honington CEVC Primary School 01359 269324 

Ixworth Middle School 01359 230387 

Thurston Community College 01359 230885 

HEALTH SERVICES  

Ixworth Surgery 01359 230252 

Ixworth Pharmacy 01359 234020 

West Suffolk Hospital 01284 713000 

NHS Direct 0845 4647 

Amanda Stoner, Chiropodist 01359 268351 

ST MARY’S CHURCH  

Rev Phillip Garbett 01359 234415 

Rev Liz Jump (Team Vicar) 01359 269265 

Rev Doug Neupert (OLM) 01359 269614 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS  

Fire/Police/Ambulance (emergency)  999 

Electricity (power cuts) 0800 783 8838 

Water (emergencies) 0845 714 5145 

Environment Agency Freefone 0800 80 70 60 

SUFFOLK POLICE  

Police (non-emergency calls) 01284 774100 

GOVERNMENT OFFICIALS  

Troston Parish Council (Clerk) 01284 763098 

Council Offices (West Suffolk Hse) 01284 763233 

St Eds BC Cllr Christopher Spicer 01359 230800 

SCC Cllr Becky Hopfensperger 07876 683516 

David Ruffley MP (Bury St Eds) 01359 244199 

Matthew Hancock MP (W. Suffolk) 01638 565945 

        Local Contacts Contact Us 

Advertising  
 
 
 

Display Ads (trade and business) 
Full page  £40.00 per annum   £12.50 per edition  
Half page  £20.00 per annum   £7.50 per edition 
Quarter page £10.00 per annum    £3.50 per edition 
 
Local Clubs & Societies     No charge  
(subject to available space) 
 

Please note that there are 10 editions in a full year. 

Classified (Small) Ads  
Items for sale, lost and found, forthcoming events, situations 
vacant, etc      No charge 

Advertising Copy 
Advertising copy may be delivered as above.  There is no 
charge for basic design, but please send logos, 
photographs and images electronically. 

Cheques should be made payable to  
Troston Parish Council 

DEADLINE FOR  
OCTOBER EDITION 

Friday 16 September 

           Mobile Library 
 
 

The mobile library van calls in 
Capel Close, between 4.20-
4.35pm on alternate Fridays.  
The next scheduled visits are: 

 
 

 5 & 19 August 

 2, 16 & 30 September 
 
 
 

Tel:  07721 879855 

Editor      Lynne Fugle  
Assistant Editor   Sue Bennett 

 

News Copy 


